12JUL 2017
WILTSHIRE POLICE

Miss Teresa Bray

Public Protection Officer (Licensing)
County Hall

Trowbridge

Wiltshire

BA14

Date 6~ July 2017
Reply contact name: Martin O'Neill

Dear Miss Bray,

Ref: New Premises Licence — The Four Seasons, 3 Market St Trowbridge, BA14 8EY

The Police are in receipt of a new application for a Premises Licence to be granted
under the provision of the Licensing Act 2003 for the above premises.  #

Wiltshire Police, as a Responsible Authority, have considered the Application, the
Operating Schedule and the previous licensing history of the Premises, and the

applicant.

The premises have, historically, been the subject of numerous incidents of crime and
disorder, both within the premises and in the vicinity which culminated in a hearing in
March 2015 where evidence was presented to the committee and as a result the

licence was revoked.

The applicant Mr Olmez, has consistently failed to adhere to any conditions on his
licence or those imposed at hearing by the licensing authority and there is further
evidence that he has continued to trade beyond 23.00hrs despite his licence being

revoked.

Wiltshire Police find that there are still relevant concerns surrounding the management
of the premises and the applicant's ability to comply with any conditions imposed on a

licence in the event of it being granted.
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Wiltshire Police Licensing object to this application for Premises Licence on the
grounds that the current application as proposed would undermine the Licensing
Objectives of the Prevention of crime and Disorder, and Public Safety.

Regards

Martin O'Neill

Police Licensing Officer
Trowbridge Police Station
Polebarn Rd

Trowbridge

BA14 7EP



